
 
 Email exchanges with NMI Project Manager 1/19/2023 to 2/1/2023: 

 

 

Ed Burt <eburt.hd@gmail.com> 
 

Thu, Jan 19, 

10:49 AM 

 
 
 

to Kara, Jeff, Tim 

 
 

Hi Kara, 

Attached are some of the outstanding questions and concerns regarding the transport of the NMI 
materials through Hopedale’s Zone II Water Protected district.  

There may be some additional questions as Jeff coordinates with the Select Board and other town 
boards, which we can address as a follow-up.   

The next Water & Sewer Commission meeting is scheduled to be held on February 9th.  Responses prior 
to that meeting are greatly appreciated.  

In the meantime,  please keep us informed of any updates, and if you have any questions, please do not 
hesitate to contact me. 

Thank you, 

Ed Burt     Hopedale W&S Commission 

Jeff Nutting   Hopedale Town Administrator 

 

Nierenberg, Kara 
 

Thu, Jan 26, 

2:40 PM 

 
 
 

to Jeff, twatson@hopedale-ma.gov, Sarah, Zanetta, Bruce, garry, me 

 
 

Hi Ed, 

  

Please see the attached responses. 

  

Best, 

  
Kara Kelly Nierenberg, PE 
Massachusetts Superfund 
617-918-1435 
 

 

 



Ed Burt <eburt.hd@gmail.com> 
 

Mon, Jan 30, 8:02 

AM (10 days ago) 

 
 
 

to Kara, Sarah, Zanetta, Bruce, garry, Jeff, twatson@hopedale-ma.gov 

 
 

HI Kara,  
 
We received the response and will pass it along to the other boards for review.   Please keep us 

informed, up to date.  
  
Personally speaking, I’m very disappointed, and rather frustrated, that the EPA is not treating our 

Zone II Water Protected district with the same sense of urgency, protective measures and 

transparency that we believe are warranted.   
 

Thanks, 

Ed 
 

 

 

Nierenberg, Kara 
 

Wed, Feb 1, 7:37 

AM (8 days ago) 

 
 
 

to me, Jeff, twatson@hopedale-ma.gov, Sarah, Zanetta, Bruce, garry 

 
 

Hi Ed, 

  

I am writing to let you know that transportation of NMI soils through the GURR facility in 

Hopedale are expected to be completed by February 15, 2023. This will complete the first phase 

of the NMI soil excavation work (addressing the Sweeping Pile Soils, Areas of Interest [AOI] 8 

and 9). I will send you another email once soil transports are finished. 

  

We will resume soil transports through the GURR facility for the remaining NMI Site areas 

sometime between Fall 2023 and Spring 2024. We will be in touch prior to the start of this work. 
 
  

Best, 

  
Kara Kelly Nierenberg, PE 
 


